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KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY
Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray

specially for people in a different area of the village and its
surroundings. During February we think of, and pray for
people living in: -
W/c Mar 2nd Newton Hollows and Hatcheries
W/c Mar 9th Newton/Hillfoot and Old Hall Lane
W/c Mar 16th Kingswood
W/c Mar 23rd  Meeting House Lane/Offalpits Lane
W/c Mar 30th  Norley Road

We invite you to add your own prayers



Dear Readers

As we look forward to Spring things are getting busier and this
month we have a bumper newsletter.

Enclosed you will  find a questionnaire regarding the affordable
housing survey, see details later in magazine.  It is important that
as many questionnaires as possible are completed and returned
to the collection points.  This will give your Parish Council a true
assessment of the views of the residents of Kingsley.  If you don’t
complete, we won’t know what you think!!

Kingsley is to have the honour of hosting the popular radio
programme ‘Gardeners Question Time’.  For details of how to buy
tickets please see the Garden Club article.

As Spring is the time of year for planning your gardening
requirements, then consider buying your bedding plants from the
Scouts.  You will get good quality plants and will also be helping
the Kingsley Scouts with their fundraising.   Details and order form
later in magazine.

Elizabeth
Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor

either by email to - ewilsonsecretarial@yahoo.co.uk
or posted to Badgers Rake, Hillfoot Lane, Newton, WA6 6SY

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk



KINGSLEY PARISH HOUSING NEEDS SURVEY

In the January edition of Kingsley News we advised that a
questionnaire would be distributed around March to gather your
views on the provision of affordable housing in the Parish and
establish the degree of need for  affordable housing from people
with a local connection to the Parish.

The Questionnaire is in two parts. We would like everyone to
please complete the six questions in Part One as your views are
greatly appreciated. If you or any member of your household
wish to be considered for any possible affordable housing
scheme in the future please complete Part Two as well.

Affordable housing is property provided for people (that meet
specific criteria) who can’t afford to buy or rent a property
because of high property prices or high rental prices even
though they would like to remain in an area.

The type of housing that might be made available includes
shared ownership properties and reduced cost rental
properties. Agreements are put in place to help ensure
properties remain affordable in the future.

Rural affordable schemes are small scale not large scale
developments. We are typically looking at up to around 12
properties on individual sites.

Instructions for returning completed questionnaires are on the
form. The information provided by you will be collated to give a
set of statistics and will only be used in this anonymous form.

If the results of the Survey prove a significant level of need
within the area then the Parish Council will discuss the matter
with Vale Royal Borough Council, consult with the community
and liaise with appropriate housing associations in an attempt
to progress this initiative. Any new homes will be for local people



and those with a local connection who are in housing need.

For more information or additional copies of the Questionnaire,
please
contact Phil Addison on telephone 01606 867879 / 867795 or
email
paddison@valeroyal.gov.uk. Funded by DEFRA (Department of
Environment, Food and Rural Affairs), Phil is this region's Rural
Housing Enabler whose role is to advise on rural affordable
housing.

Collection boxes for the completed questionnaires will be
placed at strategic points around the village:

Village Store
St John’s School
Community Centre

Doctor’s Surgery
Kingsley Community School
St John’s Church

KINGSLEY PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

TUESDAY 18TH MARCH 2008

KINGSLEY COMMUNITY CENTRE

8.00PM.

EVERYONE WELCOME



BROOK CLEARING

Brook Clearing - Success!

The brook clearing days at the end of January went ahead as
planned, with up to 12 people working to prune overhanging trees,
clear debris and generally tidy up. We were lucky with the weather
and the results are great.

Thanks go to volunteers from the village who helped out. It would
not have gone as well without you. Thanks are also due to the BCTV
volunteers and to Vale Royal for helping out with the costs.

Vony Gwillim

Kingsley Garden Club is proud to announce that Gardeners’
Question Time will be recording a programme at Kingsley
Community Centre on Monday 19th May 2008.  Doors will open
at 5.30pm and the recording will commence at 6.30pm.

Tickets will cost £2.50 including a welcoming drink.
Tickets will be limited and will be issued in a priority order
firstly to members of Kingsley Garden Club, then to non club
members who are opening their gardens for the Kingsley
Garden Trail 2008 and then to all others strictly in order of
application.

Applications for tickets should be made in writing,
enclosing a stamped, self-addressed envelope to:-

Mrs Chris Woulds
Mount Pleasant
9 Top Road
Kingsley

Successful applicants will be notified when the tickets become
available



DATES IN MARCH
Sun 2 Mar Mothering Sunday
Tue 4 Mar - 7.00 pm at The Hurst: Hotpot Supper followed by an
update on the Brick Children School by its Director David Phoenix.
Wed 5 Mar- 7.30 pm at Norley Meth Church: Lenten Meditation
Thu 6 Mar - 7.30 pm at 102 Top Road: Lent discussion group.
Fri 7 Mar - 7.30 pm at St John Norley. Women's World Day of
Prayer service created by Guyana women. Speaker: Mrs G Tetzlaff
on “Sign Language for the Deaf”.
Sun 9 Mar - 6.30 to 8.00 pm at Steve's place (by Helsby Meth
Church): “Circuit Youth” begins – for 11 to 18 year olds.
Thereafter fortnightly. Spread it!
Mon 10 Mar – Noon to 1.00 pm: Hurst Soup Lunch in aid of
“Team Oasis” working with children in Liverpool
Wed 12 Mar- 7.30 pm at St John Kingsley: Lenten Meditation
Thu 13 Mar - 7.30 pm at 102 Top Road: Lent discussion group.
Sun 16 Mar Palm Sunday - 6.30 pm at Norley MC: United Service
Wed 19 Mar - 7.00 pm at The Hurst: Passover Meal
Thu 20 Mar School Easter holidays to 7 April
Maundy Thurs 20 Mar : - 7.30 pm service at Blakelees chapel
Fri 21 Mar Good Friday
Sun 23 Mar EASTER DAY
23-29 March Mental Health Action Week
Sun 30 Mar CLOCKS GO FORWARD
Mon 31 Mar - Noon at the Hurst:
  Parent & Toddler Lunch followed by “Puppet Praise”

--------------------------------------------
LOOKING AHEAD TO APRIL
Mon 7 Apr World Health Day
Mon 7 Apr Schools return
Wed 9 Apr Deir Yassin Memorial Day
Sun 13 Apr - 10.00 am: Hurst Family Praise. Rev Steve Santry
Mon 14 Apr – Noon to 1.00 pm: Hurst Soup Lunch



KINGSLEY COMMUNITY PRIMARY KINGSLEY ST. JOHN’S C.E. (AIDED)
         & NURSERY SCHOOL PRIMARY SCHOOL

Dear Readers,
Members of the School Council from Kingsley Community Primary & Nursery School and
Kingsley St. John’s C.E. Primary School got together with Mark Goodridge from Kingsley
Parish Council to discuss the things that the children had previously said they would like to
improve about the village.

Feedback from the Parish Council in
response to the children’s suggestions:

Work on the playground is due to start
some time after Easter and everyone
hopes that the work will be completed
by the end of 2008.
The plans will be available for people to
see during half term in the Community
Centre.
KU17 are looking at running some
activities for primary age children in
the Community Centre at a separate
time.
The grass on the field will be cut this
year but wasn’t cut last year because
of the wet weather.
The speed limits at the top of the
village are due to be reviewed by the
County Highways Department in about
18 months time.
There will be a bonfire in the village in
2008 on the field.
The children were encouraged to
contact Kingsley Parish Council if they
are concerned about any of the
footpaths in the village.

The children’s views
The children were very pleased to
hear about progress with the
playground but are concerned about
vandals.
The children were very pleased
about the village bonfire.
Some of the children would be
willing to help with a litter pick in
the village.
Some of the children would like to
help with the later stages of the
construction of the play area.
Each school will take it in turns to
contribute items for a children’s
page in the Kingsley News.

F Rimmer A Griffiths
Headteacher Headteacher



The Hurst Souperstars’
SOUP LUNCH







ROYAL BRITISH LEGION POPPY APPEAL 2007

Thank you for your generous giving to the Royal British Legion
Poppy Appeal 2007.  I am grateful to all the house to house
collectors, to the shops and pubs who had boxes, to all who bought
wreaths and for the donation in memory of Mr Arbor.  In total the
sum of £2316.00 was raised.

I have been a collector for the Poppy Appeal for 50 years and
organiser of the appeal for 30 years, but the time has come for
someone else to take on the responsibility.

I am prepared to give advice and assistance to enable the Royal
British Legion Poppy Appeal to continue in Kingsley in 2008.
Please contact me if you feel able to help.

Thank you.
Kathleen Cooper - 01928 788341



FREE PAGE

Items advertised on this page are offered free of charge to other people in
the community, helping to recycle goods no longer required.  If several
people apply for the same item it is up to the donor to decide who they wish
to give it to.

Surplus to requirements
Late raspberry bushes
Collect yourself  in  Kingsley
Phone  01928 788378

FREE TO GOOD HOME - wooden dog kennel - no dog!
tel mobile   07973724010

Fibreglass garden pond liner, circular, 5ft diameter x 18ins deep, with a plant
shelf part way round.   Never used in the garden.
Tel:  788731

Computer monitor recently in use
Phone - 01928 787402

Plastic childs kitchen
Little Tykes Cozy Coupe Car
Little Tykes outdoor drawing/painting Easel
Small square trampoline with hold bar
Metal climbing frame with swing and rope/bar swing (collector to dismantle)
All the above in ok condition, just need a good clean, have been outside
Emmelle Ascent with gears adult bike
Spares or repair, in a rusty condition but all there.

Karen 787767 after 4pm please

To advertise on this page contact the Editor either
by email, telephone or post.
The Editor and KCA accept no responsibility for items offered



Change of Name for Top Road?

Fellow residents of Top Road may be wondering what happened to the petition
which 85% of us signed suggesting a change of name back to Top Lane. The
letter from Vale Royal’s Department of Planning and Building Control which I
received in November in reply to the petition was not encouraging. I quote
from the letter from a Mrs Glenys Atherton :

‘‘Before consultations begin I would like to outline the implication of your
proposal.

We need to ascertain if all the residents are aware of the costs and effort
that will be required of them.  It would be each householder’s responsibility to
amend all documents relating to their property, deeds would require officially
changing. Royal Mail charge for redirection of mail etcetera, the costs that this
incurs will have to be met by the residents.

There is also an extra cost to residents. As from 1 April 2007 charges have
been introduced for street naming and numbering. The charge for re-naming a
street where requested by residents is a one off payment of £112-00 plus £36-
00 per property. Will the residents who have signed the petition also be willing
to incur the costs of the residents who are not in agreement for this change?
I have asked the engineers department for a guideline on the cost of removing
the existing street name plate and the installation of two new street name
plates, they have informed met would be £200- £300-00 a cost that would have
to be met by the residents.’’

I have replied to this letter, pointing out that we have a problem not of our
making, and feel that the Local Authority might try to help solve it, rather than
make it as difficult as possible. The charges were not mentioned at all when I
first wrote in January, 2006.

In reply the suggestion has been made that the road nameplate could be altered
to include the word KINGSLEY. I can’t see that would prevent people from
going to Frodsham, but I presume at least we would not be charged for the
alteration.

The suggested ‘costs and effort’ involved, apart from these charges, are not so
huge as implied. I am told that altering deeds does not involve any more than
writing a letter to the Land Registry, or putting one with your will if your



property is not registered. Change of address is something we have to manage
if we move house.

Perhaps other residents who have views on the matter could communicate
them to Mrs G Atherton at Wyvern House, The Drumber, Winsford, CW7
1AH, and maybe also speak to Ralph Oultram, our District Councillor.

Berra Brooker

RELIEF MID-DAY ASSISTANTS
REQUIRED URGENTLY

We are in desperate need of stand-in cover for sickness/occasional
absence for lunch-time staff.
If you are able to help with lunch-time cover (11.45-1.15pm) on an
occasional basis when needed, or know of anyone else who maybe
interested,  please speak to Sarah Booth in the School Office.  Tel:
788536
Grade 2 - Pay  £6.17 per hour.
Kingsley St. John’s C.E (Aided) Primary School.

Women’s World Day of Prayer -  Friday 7 March

This year’s service will take place
at  St John’s, Norley at 7.45pm





St Johns Parish Church Kingsley
Church Flowers

Flower Arrangers
We are in need of some flower arrangers for the Church.  Over
the last couple of years we have lost some of our little team
due to house moves. If you would like to help us we would love
to hear from you. Our biggest challenges come at the Church
Festival times like Christmas, Easter and Harvest. If you enjoy
or have a flair for arranging flowers please do consider joining
us.

Flowers in Church
Arrangements can be made to have flowers in church for a
special occasion i.e. Anniversary or in remembrance of some-
one. You may like to do your own or have someone do them
for you.  Anyone is welcome to have flowers in Church for their
special occasion or special memory.

For either of the above please contact Hilary on 788087
Or e.mail:  hilary@happeninggb.uk

My Sun is You.

When I opened my eyes this morning
I looked outside
The sky was grey
But I see your face
The sun reflecting in your eyes

When I opened my eyes this morning
I watch the garden
The grass was wet
But I saw your face
The sun shining in your smile

When I opened my eyes this morning
Another dull day
Cold and raining
But you took my arm
Like the sun warming my skin

When I opened my eyes this morning
The sky was grey
The grass was wet
Another cold day
You said, I love you
My Sun is You.

Ana Coelho.



KINGSLEY COMMUNITY PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL
Middle Lane
Kingsley

                    Frodsham
                                                                     Cheshire

WA6 6TZ
Tel. 01928 788436

email: admin@kingsleycp.cheshire.sch.uk

________________________________________________________________
Dear Readers,

Pantomimes
Our Reception – Year 4 children
attended the performance of Cinderella
in Warrington and our Year 5 & 6

children attended the
performance of Jack and
the Beanstalk at Theatre
Clwyd at the beginning of
the term.  A great time
was had by all and it
linked with the children’s
work on traditional
stories.

Brass Band
Our Year 5 children who are all learning
to play a brass instrument/percussion
instrument, have started their band
practices.  The
children are
progressing
really well and
have mastered a
few simple pieces.  They hope to be able
to perform for you at the Kingsley
Carnival in July.  I am also learning the
saxophone and am playing alongside the
children – we are having a lot of fun!

Clubs
We are offering a range of different
clubs this term for our children:

Beginner Guitar
Intermediate Guitar
Infant Choir
Recorder Club
Brass Band
Cha, Cha, Cha
Hockey
Badminton
Young Constructors
Art club
ICT club
School Council
PSHCE club

Recorders
Our Year 4 children are all
learning to play the
recorder.  They can now play a selection
of songs and many play regularly in our
assemblies with our guitar players.

School Website
We have been working to improve our
learning platform and have
added a new Community and
School council section.
Please have a look to see
what we have been doing at
www.school-portal.co.uk   and follow the
link for Kingsley Community Primary
School.

F Rimmer (Headteacher)



ASH-WORTH TIME BANK UPDATE
(Incorporating Kingsley Time Bank)

ASH-WORTH TIME BANK – BIG LOTTERY FUND GRANT

Ash-worth Time Bank has received a 2 year Big Lottery Grant to
take the project to 2010.  This grant will enable the Time Bank to
expand and improve services and to organise more exchanges,
increase social groups and other events and enable more people to
participate in this extremely worthwhile organisation.  Ash-worth
Time Bank is now a registered charity and will be participating in the
Kingsley Carnival this year.

Free Holistic Therapy Days.  Are you a carer or have you suffered a
bereavement?
Ash-worth Time Bank organises a monthly Holistic Therapy day at
Kelsall Methodist Rooms in Kelsall.  They are hoping to organise a
further Free Therapy day in either Kingsley or Frodsham. If you
would like to take advantage of this free service or know of someone
who would benefit  (therapies include: Reiki, Reflexology, Indian
Head Massage, Aromatherapy), please contact Susan on 01829
751398 or email her on: susanrossturner@hotmail.com

Membership:  Membership of the Time Bank is entirely free, as are
all services – please fill out the tear off slip in this issue for further
information and to register your interest – all ages are welcome.

Ash-worth Time Bank – Linking People Together

LITTER PICK
As the February litter pick takes place after the newsletter
goes to print there is no report this month.
However, the next litter picks will be on Sunday 16th March
and Saturday 12th April.
New helpers are always welcome.

Eila Birtwistle – Litter pick co-ordinator



KINGSLEY W ALKING GROUPKINGSLEY W ALKING GROUP

February long walk.

February 12th. was a sunny day with record temperatures and 10 people were
tempted out on a 9 Mile local walk using the Longster and Sandstone trails,
encompasing Ashton, Manley and Mouldsworth.  Plenty of snowdrops and
crocus were in flower and the birdsong added to the enjoyment.

19 walkers started from the Ring o'Bells, Frodsham on a sunny/windy day. We
completed 5.5 miles via Middle Walk, Netherton, Marshes to the River Weav-
er. Returning via the Fire Station, Library, over the Railway footbridge back for
refreshments. Good views, not much mud and good exercise.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month, meeting at the
Community Centre at 9.30am.  On the second Tuesday there is a long walk,
bring a packed lunch.  On the last Wednesday a short walk with a coffee break
and a pub lunch.  We are a friendly group.  For more information tel. 787055.

COFFEE DAY
IN AID OF CANCER RESEARCH

19th March 2008

 At 82 Beech View Road, Kingsley
10.00am to 4.00pm

Bring & Buy - Raffle

Entrance fee with refreshments £1.50



Ash-worth Time Bank

THERAPY DAY FOR CARERS
2007 Programme:

Dates are:
Friday:, 20th April, 18th May,

 8th June  (2pm-5pm each session)
Kelsall Methodist Chapel, Kelsall

A free event for people who care for a friend or family
member, who can’t manage without their help.

An opportunity to take a break and relax.
Relaxation Therapies include: Reiki, Indian Head Massage, Reflex-

ology, Aromatherapy, Facials and other relaxation techniques.
Refreshments will be served.

To Reserve your Free Place, please contact:
Susan or Caroline on 01829 751398 or return the tear off slip:

………………………………………………………………………….

Name:  …………………………………………....................................

Date required: ........................................................................................

Address:………………………………             Tel………....

I am interested in attending all dates in 2008:……………..

Return to: Ash-worth Time Bank, 1st Floor, Post Office, Kelsall
Road, Ashton Hayes, CH3 8BH or email: ash-
worthtimebank@care4free.net



WI NOTES

The February meeting was held in the Community Centre on 6th February.  In
the absence of the President and Secretary, Mrs Margaret Wadsworth chaired
the meeting with Mrs Joan Booth Acting Secretary.  Among the announce-
ments were details of the Quiz Team's next contest on 19 February at Frod-
sham Community Centre, a St George's Day Concert on 23 April at 7.30
p.m. in Winsford Civic Hall with Weaver Valley WI Choir, a daytime Group
Workshop at Frodsham Community Centre on April 25, the Group Darts Match
on 12 March at Helsby, and on 28 May at Frodsham Community Centre Marie
Dickson will talk about the life of Marie Lloyd.

The February walk will be around Overton with lunch at the Ring of Bells and
the Luncheon Club will meet at the Tigers Head, Norley, on 22 February.

The speaker, Mrs Shelagh Johnston, gave us a brief history of Liverpool from
its beginnings as a tiny fishing village 800 years ago, through the 1700's
when the slave and cotton trades brought great wealth, resulting in Liverpool
growing into a large city with art galleries, museums, theatres and many im-
pressive and beautiful buildings.  The end of slavery and the cotton famine
brought about a decline in Liverpool's fortunes, but it revived with the building
of passenger liners and for a time was the most important port in the Empire.
Apart from the container port, shipping has declined.  Mrs Johnson went on to
tell us that the Capital of Culture scheme has encouraged new industries and
development.  Among the events planned for the year: a new museum is to
open on the waterfront, the Philharmonic Orchestra and Choir are having cele-
brations, a new shopping precinct is opening, and the Tall Ships will be in the
Albert Dock in July .  An exciting year is ahead.  Mrs Hilary Pickett gave the
vote of thanks.

Christine Salisbury will be the speaker on 5 March talking about 'Your True
Colours'.



ASH-WORTH TIME BANK

CAMEL RACE EVENING

Friday 25th April
Ashton & Mouldsworth Village Hall

6.45pm for 7pm

Buffet supper with glass of wine

Price £6 – Adults - £4 –Children

Come along for an unusual and fun evening!

If you want to sponsor a race, please contact:
Susan on 01829 751398

Or email: ash-worthtime@hotmail.co.uk

BAR STAFF FOR THE CENTRE

We are looking for some extra volunteer staff for the bar at the Centre
to replace those staff who are now no longer available.  Bars are mainly
on Saturday nights with a few at other times.

No previous experience necessary as training will be given.  For more
information please contact Janet Lynch, Bar Staff Co-Ordinator on
787432.



ASH-WORTH TIME BANK
LINKING PEOPLE TOGETHER

Ash-worth Time bank membership is free – as are all
services.  There is no obligation – being a member is like
having an insurance policy – you never know when you will need
help!  We also organise regular social groups and a monthly
holistic therapy day in Kelsall (for unpaid carers and people who
have suffered a bereavement).  We organise:

Tai Chi (weekly sessions at Ashton Hayes WI)
Walking, Reading, Art, & Reminiscing Groups, as well as a
new Knitting group.

If you are interested in becoming a member, please complete
the tear off slip below and drop it off at our office (above the
Post Office in Ashton Hayes)
……………………………………………………………………………………………………..YES,
I am interested in joining, please send me an application
form and further info.

Name…………………………………………

Address………………………………………………………..

Tel…………..

I am also interested in:………………………………..(see above list)

I can give help with…………………………………….

I cannot give help but still wish to participate…………..

Ash-worth Time Bank, 1st Floor, Post Office, Kelsall Road,
Ashton Hayes CH3 8BH   Tel: 01829 751398
Email: ash-worthtimebank@care4free.net









Hollow Lane
Kingsley

Frodsham
Cheshire

WA6 8EF
Tel:  (01928) 788536 Fax:  (01928) 787600

Head teacher: Mrs A. Griffiths email:  head@kingsley-stjohns.cheshire.sch.uk

Dear Readers,

February saw the children engaged in a wide range of activities…
Upper juniors enjoyed an exciting three day visit to Colomendy at the
beginning of February in North Wales with Norley C.E. Primary, our
partner school. The children enjoyed a wide range of activities including
creating some African inspired masks and dances with the help of a
professional artist and dancer. The lovely setting also provided an
opportunity to go on a guided walk and try out a low ropes course.
Finally, they experienced the thrill of caving.
Lower juniors, also enjoyed a two day residential visit to Beeston in
Cheshire. The children went on a guided walk, enjoyed a campfire sing
along, orienteering, art activities inspired by the lovely countryside and
finally they made a withy sculpture with a professional artist.
Junior children watched a theatre performance from Gripping Yarns, and
took part in class workshops after the event. The visit was sponsored by
Cheshire County Council to support our work in Personal, Social and
Health Development.
Parents and children also met with a representative of the Cheshire Travel
Team to discuss setting up and running a ‘Walking Bus’ to try and reduce
car journeys. Our new bike rack and Parent/Child Shelter will also soon
be installed and we hope that this will encourage even more people to
walk or cycle.
Kingsley St. John’s School council had an enjoyable visit to Kingsley
Community Primary to listen to Mr Goodridge explaining in more detail
the plans for the village playground and response to our joint list of
village issues. Thanks to him and Mrs Rimmer for providing the
hospitality. We have some talented children in the village!

Ann Griffiths    Headteacher



FRODSHAM & DISTRICT CHORAL SOCIETY

GIANT BOOK SALE

Church Hall, Church Street, Frodsham

Saturday 15th March
10.00-12.00

To donate books please telephone
Kath on 01928 732605

DO COME TO BROWSE & BUY!

FRODSHAM & DISTRICT CHORAL SOCIETY

Saturday 12th April
St Laurence Parish Church, Frodsham

7.30pm

The choir will perform beautiful music by Puccini (Messa di Gloria)
and Rossini (Stabat Mater) . There will be professional soloists and
organ accompaniment.

Admission is £7 & £5

Tickets available fromFrodsham  Frames, Main Street, Frodsham
Or by telephone from

Nikki Hankey (01928 718246)

More information is obtainable from Kath Poval (01928 732605)



Mobile Reflexologist/Holistic Therapist

Need to Relax and De-Stress?

Our fully qualified Reflexologists, will visit you at your
home or place of work, for a relaxing treatment on your
feet or hands.  Reflexology is extremely beneficial – espe-
cially for older people – and encourages and helps acti-
vate the body’s own natural ability to heal itself.  Other
therapies offered are:

Indian Head Massage
Reiki
Aromatherapy
Holistic Facials

All in your home or workplace – at a time to suit you.  Very
competitive rates.

Please contact Susan Faragher MIHT on: 07800 765326
or email:  cheshire-holistics@hotmail.co.uk

ART GROUP

Come and join us at the Community Centre, Kingsley

Art & Crafts on Monday at 2.00pm - 4.30pm
Evenings 7.30pm-10.00pm

Beginners and advanced welcom

Tuition when needed

For further details contact June Grinney on 788165



What’s New On The Web Site – Feb 2008

There have been a few interesting features and requests on the village web
site for February that people may not yet have seen:

1. Historic Kingsley – a request from abroad was submitted for the
possible dating of two old pictures.

2. A number of pictures of Kingsley gone by are also available for viewing
under the ‘Village Pictures’ menu (in the ‘Around The Village’ set,
mostly on the second page).

3. Plans for the new play area are also available to download (these are
zipped and in Adobe PDF format so if anybody has any difficulty getting
at them then please let me know via the ‘Contact Us’ menu)

4. There’s the February newsletter from Kingsley County Primary School,
as well as an update from the Joint School Council of both Kingsley CP
and Kingsley St. John’s Primary Schools.

Many of the village clubs and societies now have a presence on the web
site, there is a Google map of the village with places of interest (contact me
for the addition of any not yet there), and a weekly Police update as well as
back issues of the Kingsley News etc.

The link for the site is http://www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk

Simon Sherlock

Please note – no Keep Fit on 20th or 27th March

KEEP FIT FOR THE OVER 50’s
For men and women

Every Thursday @ 2.45pm
The Village Institute, Top Road
£3 a session – pay on the day

We need a few more people to attend on a regular basis so
that we can continue with these enjoyable Keep Fit sessions.

So if you have been thinking of joining us please do come
along!







Mother’ Union
Christian care for families

The Mothers’ Union is a grassroots Christian organisation with
more than 3.6 million members worldwide. In Chester Diocese
members have raised money for projects that include Away
From it All Holidays for families who need a holiday, and for
much needed Soup Kitchens in South Africa. Thus supporting
aspects of family life both around the corner and around the
world.

Here at St Johns Church in Kingsley we have a Branch of the
Mothers Union. Membership is open to anyone male or fe-
male, married or single, parent or not. We meet the first Tues-
day of each month in the Church Room at 7.30pm. Our
meetings take the form of a short time of prayer followed by an
activity or guest speaker and finish with light refreshments. We
warmly welcome anyone to join our meetings. Lifts are availa-
ble to anyone who needs one or doesn’t like venturing out on
their own at night.

For more details contact our Branch Leader:-
     Margaret Ogg 01928 788315
Or the Branch Secretary:-

Hilary Merrington 01928 788087

Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter.  Based in Kingsley

Telephone - 07940 106 295



Start looking forward to

The Kingsley Carnival 2008
Saturday 12th July

A fun filled afternoon of games, displays, entertainment, food and
drink

If you would like to help with organisation, or you would like to sponsor
the event, please contact Vony Gwillim on 01928 789098.

Holland Pharmacy – Hollow Lane, Kingsley
Taking the stress out of getting your prescriptions

If you want Holland Pharmacy to sort out your repeat
prescriptions, all you need to do is bring in your repeat slip (the
white part with a list of your medicines on it) and we will do the rest.
If you want Holland Pharmacy to pick up any prescriptions from
your surgery, just ask your surgery to leave the prescription for
Holland Pharmacy to collect, tell us there is a prescription to collect
and we will pick it up from your surgery the same day if possible. It
is your choice as to where you get your prescriptions from and your
surgery has to honour your request. We deal with all the surgeries in
Kingsley, Frodsham, Helsby, Weaverham and more. We also offer
a free delivery service to anyone who would like their prescriptions
delivered.
Pharmacists are experts in medicines. Medicines are our speciality
and prescriptions are the mainstay of a pharmcy business, so please
support your local pharmacy.
If you have any questions about your prescriptions or any of our
other services just come in to ask us or call on 01928 788559.



Fully-qualified and experienced staff
NNEB, NVQ 3 and fully qualified Early Years Teacher

Children from age 2.5 welcome
Free to children aged 3 to pre-school (subject to Surestart funding)

Good staff- child ratio
2-3yrs  1:4     3 to pre-school  1:8

Open 5 days a week (term time)
Sessions : 9.15am–11.45am 12.30pm– 3.00pm

With lunchtime care option
Pre-school and after school care from the age of 3yrs, to 6.00pm by arrangement

Self-contained premises
Annexed to Kingsley St.John’s Primary School

“Provision is good. Children are settled and happy due to calm, positive
interaction from staff who follow good effective procedures and practices which

meet the children’s physical, nutritional and health needs”
(OFSTED 2006– Kingsley and District Nursery)

For further information contact:
Sarah Kucharska on 01928787497

or
the Nursery direct on 01928 787903

http://www.kingsleyanddistrictnursery.co.uk

Kingsley & District
Nursery

Complete nursery care
centrally located in Kingsley.



Despite all those threats of angry weather, the sun
shone for us on 2nd February and the crowds rolled in,
eager for bargains, which they got!; and in the process
raised £625 for the Brick Children School in Nepal - a
magnificent result.

Thanks to all villagers who put in such sterling work on
and before the day, sorting, selling and clearing away the
remains.

WHO ARE THE BRICK CHILDREN?

The Brick Children School at Tikathali, Nepal, established in 2001 is
a UK charity managed in Nepal by the Rotary Club, the Red Cross,
the Village Development Committee and the school staff and parents.
The school gives 150 children aged 5-14 years, from poor illiterate
Himalayan families an education, food and water, medical checks
and school uniforms.

All this happens in the childrens’ limited breaks from work.   The
children come down into the Kathmandu valley to produce bricks by
hand in primitive conditions.  It’s heavy work making the bricks and
taking them on hods to the firing kilns.  They live in temporary huts
with no power, sanitation or water supply.

The Brick Children School is The Hurst Methodist Church’s
outreach project for April 2007 to March 2008.  You are
welcome to join us at The Hurst on Tuesday 4th March at
7.45pm for a hotpot supper and project update by a director of
the charity, David Phoenix.



MARCH 2008

Christians Together in Crowton, Kingsley, and Norley (CTCKN).

We wish you a Happy Easter.

On Wednesday 19th March, 7:00 PM,  there will be a Passover Meal at The Hurst. This
act of Christian worship is based on the ancient Jewish Passover tradition. If you
would like to come, please contact Janet Batey.

During Lent there are weekly meditations and discussion groups in our local commu-
nities.  We invite you to come to any of them. All are welcome. For details see sepa-
rate notice.  If you would like more
information, please contact Jonathan & Janet Batey, 788706 or Joan Loukes, 788874.

CHURCHES

Clergy

Methodist Minister: Rev Steve Santry 722102
Superintendent Minister: Rev Pat Christopher 733180

Roman Catholic Priest: Mgr Canon Peter O’Neill 733127
There is no Anglican vicar at present, so during the interregnum please direct enquiries
to one of the churchwardens:
Cliff Peartree 788314  Graham Merrington 788087

Church Services

The nearest Roman Catholic Church is St Luke’s, Frodsham. Services are:
Sunday Mass 9.00AM, 11:00 AM
Weekdays 9:30 AM (Tuesdays 7:15 PM)
Saturday  6:00 PM

Sunday 2nd March (Mothering Sunday)
8:00 AM Holy Communion The Hurst
8:15 AM Holy Communion Christ Church, Crowton



10:00 AM Morning Worship The Hurst
10:15 AM Family Service & Baptism St John Kingsley
10:45 AM Holy Communion Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Holy Communion   (with The Hurst) Blakelees
6:30  PM Evening Prayer      (with Methodists) St John Norley

Thursday 6th March
10:00 AM Holy Communion Christ Church, Crowton

Sunday 9th March
8:15 AM Holy Communion St John Kingsley
10:00 AM Family Praise The Hurst
10:15 AM Celebrating Together St John Norley
10:45 AM Morning Worship Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Evening Worship Blakelees
6:30  PM Evening Worship The Hurst
6:30  PM Taize Service Christ Church, Crowton

Thursday 13th March
10:00AM Holy Communion St John Kingsley

Sunday 16th March (Palm Sunday)

9:00 AM Norley @ 9 Norley Methodist
10:00 AM Holy Communion The Hurst
10:15 AM Celebrating Together St John Norley
10:30 AM Morning Worship Blakelees
10:45 AM Morning Worship Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Evening Worship   (with Anglicans) Norley Methodist

Wednesday 19th March
7:00 PM Passover Meal The Hurst

Thursday 20th March (Maunday Thursday)
7:00 PM Mass of the Lord’s Supper St Lukes’ Frodsham
7:00 PM Frugal Meal Norley Parish Centre
7:30 PM Holy Communion Blakelees
8:00 PM Holy Communion St John Norley

Friday 21st March (Good Friday)
11:00 AM Good Friday Service Norley Methodist
2:00 PM Good Friday Service St John Kingsley
3.00 PM Liturgy of the Passion; St Luke’s, Frodsham

Saturday 7th April (Easter Eve, Holy Saturday)



7.00 PM Vigil Service and Mass St Luke’s, Frodsham

Sunday 23rd March
8:00 AM Holy Communion The Hurst
8:15 AM Holy Communion St John Norley
9:30 AM Holy Communion Norley Methodist
10:00 AM Family Worship The Hurst
10:15 AM Celebrating Easter Together Christ Church, Crowton
2:30  PM Holy Communion Blakelees
6:30  PM Holy Communion St John Kingsley
6:30  PM Evening Worship The Hurst
6:30  PM Evening Worship Norley Methodist

Thursday 27th March
10:00 AM Holy Communion Christ Church, Crowton

Sunday 30th March (Low Sunday)
8:15 AM Holy Communion Christ Church, Crowton
10:00 AM Morning Worship The Hurst
10:45 AM Morning Worship Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Evening Worship (with The Hurst) Blakelees

Services vary in format from traditional liturgy to informal worship. We offer services
especially suitable for families and young people, such as Norley @ 9, Family Praise
(normally 2nd Sunday each month at the Hurst) and Celebrating Together at the Angli-
can Churches.

Prayer & Study
Kingsley Bible Study Group: Monday evening.
CTCKN Ecumenical discussion group: alternate Thursday evenings
Kingsley Prayer Group: Friday morning.

Lent Groups and Meditations 2007

Meditations (Wednesday evenings)
St John, Norley 13-Feb 7:30PM
The Hurst Methodist 20-Feb 7:30PM
Christchurch, Crowton 27-Feb 7:30PM
Norley Methodist 5-Mar 7:30PM
St John, Kingsley 12-Mar 7:30PM



Lent Groups
“The Lord’s Prayer” praying it, meaning it, living it
Discussion based on “York Course” material: see
http://www.yorkcourses.co.uk

1 – Our Father  2 – Thy will be done
3 – Our Daily Bread 4 – As we forgive
5 – In Heaven

Tuesday 2:30 pm at The Old Vicarage, Norley
12-Feb, 19-Feb, 26-Feb, 4-Mar, 11-Mar

Tuesday 7:30 PM at Fieldview Cottage, Ainsworth Lane, Crowton
12-Feb, 19-Feb, 26-Feb, 4-Mar, 11-Mar

Thursday 7:30 PM at 102, Top Road, Kingsley
14-Feb, 21-Feb, 28-Feb, 6-Mar, 13-Mar

CO CEpT HAiR
UNISEX SALON

HOLLOW LANE KINGSLEY

Happy Easter to
Everyone!

01928 788575



KINGSLEY PARISH COUNCIL
Meeting held on 19th February 2008

Traffic and Transport
This months meeting was attended by Mr R Brookes, Chief Engineer
(Highways) at Cheshire County Council, to answer questions raised by
members of the Council with regards to issues on Highways. The main issues
raised were the safety of Kingsley County Primary School, speed limits and
parking in the area; Dark Lane with regards to its unsuitability for HGVs; the
safety of Kingsley Road, Norley Road and Mill Lane speed limits. There will be
a review this year into the safety of all A and B roads in Cheshire.

County Councillor
Mrs Nora Dolphin attended the meeting  and reaffirmed that Cheshire is one
of the Top achieving Councils in the Country under the Government Audit.
2008  will be Cheshire ‘Year of the Garden’ It is hoped this will become an
annual tourism event and will involve gardens opening to the public and
other committee projects.  There is funding available. Kingsley is hosting the
‘Kingsley Garden Trail’ in June, organised by the Garden Club. Who have also
arranged for Gardeners Question Time on Radio 4 to come to  Kingsley
Community Centre on 19th May 2008.

Playing Field Report
The Consultation Evening on the playing area was a success as we were able
to address any concerns of the nearby residents. The equipment won
approval and it is expected the project will go ahead some time later in the
year. A number of trees need removing before birds start nesting.

Cemetery Report
The railings have been  repaired. And the Council is looking into the feasibility
of finding a matching piece of rail for where the old entrance used to be.
Some pruning has taken place.

Footpath Report
The new leaflet showing the footpaths in Kingsley nearing completion prior to
going to print and  will be on sale soon.  The Nab footpath is very muddy and
dangerously slippy and needs either hardcore or drainage. Public Rights of
Way have been alerted.



Community Pride
There has been a lot of help in the village recently which has been fantastic.
Many volunteers helped with clearing the Brook,, so thanks to all  those who
helped in clearing the Brook and with the litterpicks.  The village is looking
much better for this effort and  Vale Royal BC have now given us more
equipment.

Affordable Housing
The questionnaire about affordable housing is enclosed in this month’s copy
of Kingsley News. Please complete and place in one of the collection boxes at
either the Village Store, Doctor’s surgery, St John’s School, Kingsley
Community School, the Community Centre and St John’s Church.  For more
information see article at front of magazine.

Carnival 2008
Thank to all those who have already donated to the Carnival fund.  We would
like to invite all the businesses in the Kingsley area to donate to help this
years Carnival to be a success. . Next month we will publish a list of those
who have already kindly donated.  Anyone wishing to run a stall, please either
contact the Clerk on 01928 739400 or Sue Ireland on 01928 788096

The next meeting will be on 18th March and will be the Annual General
Meeting all the members of the public are very welcome.

KINGSLEY GARDEN CLUB

“BULBS FOR ALL SEASONS”
by

Jenny Hendy

Kingsley Community Centre
8.0pm Monday 10th March 2008

For further information contact Mike Dixon
788427







Could Your Website Work Harder
For Your Business?

Generating more leads?    Taking more orders?
Supporting clients more effectively?

YES?..... Then WSI can help transform your website
into your best performing employee!

Call us today for a FREE consultation.

www.TopWSIWebMarketing.co.uk

Tel: 01928 787026
Mob: 07887 955133

The Fabric Friend
PROFESSIONAL CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANERS

THE NAME TO TRUST FOR ALL YOUR
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING REQUIREMENTS

FULLY INSURED & GUARANTEED
LEATHER CLEANING

ORIENTAL RUGS CLEANED
ANTI-SOIL PROTECTION TREATMENTS

QUICK DRYING
DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN

CALL ALAN FOR A FREE SURVEY & QUOTATION

TEL:  01606 331947
MOBILE:  07980 539829











SPECIAL LOW RATES FOR RURAL BUSINESSES

MOST TRADES INCLUDED IN OUR SCHEMES

DEDICATED SCHEMES FOR MOTOR TRADERS, FARMERS AND FLEETS

FOR MORE INFORMATION TELEPHONE   01928 787676

or go online

www.barkerrobb.co.uk
make the right choice

Barker Robb Insurance Solutions is a trading name of Marlborough Insurance Services Limited who is authorised
and regulated by the Financial Services Authority

Registered address 3 Myddelton Gardens, London N21 2PA Registered in England number 4869102



CASTLE PARK
ARTS CENTRE

•  EXHIBITION GALLERIES
•  UNIQUE PICTURE GATES & GARDENS

•  COFFEE SHOP • GIFT SHOP

Open all week except Mondays
and Sunday morning

10.00 to 12.30 and 2.00 to 4.30 (4.00 winter closing)

ADMISSION FREE
“Every town should have a place like this” - Southern Visitor

Come and see why!

DIARY OF MARCH  EVENTS

Mon 10th Soup Lunch  Hurst
Tues 11th Walking Group Comm. Centre             9.30am
Friday 14th 70s, 80s Disco  Comm. Centre
Sat 15th Giant Book  Sale Church Hall,Frodsham  10-12.00
Sunday 16th Litterpick  Comm. Centre           10.00am
Wed 19th Coffee Day  82 Beech View Rd   10am-4pm
Wed 26th Walking Group Comm. Centre           9.30am

APRIL
Fri 11th Highfield Male Voice Choir Comm.Centre
Sat 12th Ceilidh    Comm. Centre
Fri 25th  Camel Race Evening  Ashton Village Hall 7pm


